


 

 

of pocket.  If a student is on a full-time scholarship, they cannot get any NS’s or at the end of the 
semester they will owe a balance.  This prevents many of our students from returning.  The 
proposed changes will create additional work for the Finance Office, ITS, and the Registrar’s Office 
but: 

¶ It eliminates the inequity between students who pay out of pocket and students on Financial 

Aid.  

¶ Eliminates student expectation of being re-enrolled in the course 

¶ Promotes good will.  Students and parents feel cheated if they have to pay but have never 

attended the class. 

¶ There is a reduction of student debt – students who have their costs covered will not have an 

outstanding balance. 

¶ Promotes retention 

Arnessa asked, what happens if the faculty marks NS in error?  The registrar will correct it 
manually; he will back date it.  The college will receive the FTE.  Jen Whisman asked if we 
have an idea of the number of times faculty make a NS error. 
 
Faculty need to be trained.  Amanda Melniczek will have a census training for faculty; the 
Auditing staff will be there to assist faculty with census.  What about adjuncts?  Arnessa 
said that Auditing will also train trainers from each department to work with adjuncts.  
Auditing can do something at Adjunct Orientation.  Brad Spielman commented that not all 
adjuncts can attend.  There are those that work remotely and others who can’t attend 
because of schedule conflicts.  Brad reported that Steve Turner is working on streaming 
and recording the adjunct orientation.   

Next Steps  

There was discussion about simplifying Intelliboard.  Arnessa reported that Haywood does 
one census assignment.   (Nicholle said that Haywood uses Moodle, not Canvas.)  Arnessa 
said that we need one assignment to extract to make it clear to everyone.  Haywood is a 
very small college.  Can we make the AIQ the default report?  Nicholle said that the AIQ is 
there.  Some faculty choose not to use it.  Others lose it when they copy their class from 



 

 

Dr. Bennet announced that Brad Spielman will head up a census task force.  They will look 
at policies and processes.  
 
Rich DePolt commented that faculty want to do the right thing.  They need to understand 
what they are doing.  He asked for a “Quick Start” guide just to get faculty started the first 
day or two of class.  “What do I do so I don’t get in trouble?”  The detailed instructions from 
Auditing would be a good workshop for faculty once they know what they are doing.  Kelly 
Sutton has put together a set of modules that are crystal clear on how to do census (ACA).  
Rich said that he would change a few things for traditional classes.   
 
Kelly commented that faculty get different information from different places.  It is often 
out-of-date.  We need a centralized faculty landing page that can be easily updated.  We 




